
OFFENHAM PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Annual Parish virtual Meeting 
held on 7th March 2022 by zoom at 7.00pm

Chairman  

Cllr Richard Evans, Chairman

In attendance  
Diane Cox, Clerk 



Cllrs Marcus Taylor, Marc Farmer, Sheila Briers & Tony Ward


The Chairman opened the meeting stating that there is no Chairman’s report this year due to Larraine Knight’s absence; unfortunately Larraine can not attend this evening due to sickness.  The clerk briefly outlined projects for the last year and recipients of grants and donations, she stated that Covid had had an effect on certain plans but hoped that this year things would improve.


Welcome & receive apologies
Cllr Evans welcomed everyone to the Annual Parish Meeting.
Apologies were received from Cllrs Knight, Henderson, Moclair & Graham, Alastair Adams, County Councillor, Mrs Peters for the Maypole Club, Pete Jennings for the Youth Club, Dan Curry for the Parish Games & the Rural Policing team.
Cllr Sheila Briers, on behalf of the Village Hall committee, made presentations to the winners of the jubilee garden planning competition which was open to children from Offenham First School.
The winners are:

1st

Lewis Taylor

2nd

Louie Lannie

3rd

Darcie Webb

Those who submitted an entry were to be given a small egg for entering the competition.

To consider acceptance of the minutes of the meeting held on12th April 2021.

Minutes of that meeting were accepted as a true record to be signed by the Chairman.
Reports from Community Representatives including, if present
· 
Offenham First School

Jayne Nichol, Head Teacher of Offenham First School stated that this year 2 pupil prime 
ministers were elected, both having the same number of votes so there would be a 
joint report from Maddie and Grace.


Both pupils read out their report detailing how they set up a book review club and an area 
for reading and relaxing.  Additionally they detailed what school life is like.  The full report is 
appended to the minutes.

· Parochial Church Council & Friends of the Church

Lisa Farmer spoke on behalf of the PCC and the Friends.  Firstly she covered the people 
involved with the PCC and their roles going on to the review for the year.

Secondly she spoke on behalf of the Friends of St Mary & St Milburgh, detailing the 
difficulties that covid had had on fundraising.  A full report for both the PCC and the Friends 
is appended to the minutes.

· 
Wake Committee

Peter Shilton reported on behalf of the Wake Committee, he stated that for the second year events had been cancelled following a consecutive run of 49 years. The maypole was taken down and painted by volunteers.  The AGM in October resulted in 6 new members which was very welcome. A timetable of events was given for Wake and Jubilee celebrations.

A full report is appended to the minutes.
· 
Maypole Club


Mrs Peters supplied a short report stating that meetings had resumed in the Legion Club and outings planned.  The full report is appended to the minutes.
· 
Offenham Cricket Club

Sean Witheford reported on behalf of the Cricket Club.  He stated that the ethos of the club was fairness and went on to say that they had managed to fulfil most fixtures even with covid restrictions.  There are 26 fixtures planned for 2022.  Fund raising continues to be a challenge but the Quiz in November was successful but unfortunately the Santa Sleigh race did not take place but lottery tickets are still available.  He thanked the PC for the donation towards the pavilion roof adding that grants had been received from Worcs CCC and the Offenham charity.  Membership was rising including 25% girls from the age of 5 upwards.  They had 10 weeks training to become budding cricketers.
· 
Offenham Youth Club


Pete Jennings had emailed a small report stating that he hoped that the YC would restart in 
September but there was a need for more volunteers.
· 
Offenham Village Hall

Martin Roberts spoke on behalf of the VHC; he advised that there was an increase in bookings, the NHS group had continued to use the hall all through lockdown but obviously some bookings were lost due to covid.  A new morning coffee club has started, the VHC are working together with Community First.  A number of improvements have been made to the hall in the last 2 years, most recently with an air purifying system.  The electrical works are nearing completion and the car charging point is now working.  The hall is now 91 years old and there is still work to do, double glazing upgrade and cladding to the outside is planned.  They have managed to repay the loan which was taken out in 2013.  A number of music events are planned.

He stated that they have 2 new committee members and that after 20 years as treasurer he would not be standing for re-election in 2023.

· 
Offenham Community Charity

Tony Ward reported on the history of the charity and its finances.  He added that although 
applications are considered from organisations as well as individuals they have only had 
one request from an individual over many years.  Application forms were available from the 
shop.  A full report is appended to the minutes.
·   Aaron Powell District Councillor

Cllr Powell stated that WDC budgets were also used to cover covid costs with grants being 
made to local communities.  Council Tax budget remained unchanged for another year.  
He stated that WDC had a rare approach to New Homes Bonus scheme by using monies to 
invest in local areas, £2.3 million is allocated for next year.


Changes to the Electoral boundaries are considered on 4th April.  The SWDP Housing plan 
review for the next 5 years is underway, requiring 1250 homes every year for the next 5 
years, larger developments like Worcester Parkway and Throckmorton air field were 
included in these figures.
· 
Parish Footpath Warden


Roy Betts advised that during Covid the PROW’s saw an increase in footfall with most 
being usable. The footpath from Laurels Road to Mill Lane has been blocked for some time 
and the path from Laurels Road via Vale Fresco issue has been taken up by WCC. The 
temporary proposal to divert has resulted in insufficient markers to identify the route.  The 
FP from Gibbs Lane to the Fish & Anchor is impassable where it is regularly ploughed.  He 
advised that he had been working with the PC over immediate marker issues that required 
repair and their local contractor has attended to these.
· Parish Games 

Dan Curry although not present had advised that he had received information from the PG 
co-ordinator Sue Collins and plans were in place to hold the games this year after a break 
of 2 years.
· 
Any other items raised:

None
The Chairman closed the Annual Parish Meeting at 8. 15pm which was followed by the ordinary PC meeting.

………………………………………Richard Evans, Chairman.
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